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Summary

Co-chaired by:
Merete Johansson, OCHA and Bradley Forster, UNDGO
Participants:
Islamabad:
RC/HC, RC/HC Office, UNDP.

New York:
OCHA, UNDGO, UNDP, IOM, HABITAT, UNICEF. 
Geneva:
UNDP/BCPR, UNICEF, FAO, WFP, UNOSAT. 

Rome:

FAO.
1. Information on Joint Programme, including RC/HC Office structure and coordination mechanisms 

· The RC/HC gave a brief overview of the current organization of the RC/HC Office informing that recruitment of vacant posts is well under way.  

· The Joint Programme, dealing with all EQ-related issues, is located outside the RC/HC Office. Operational activities are carried out by specialized agencies.

· At the field level, the new structure has facilitated an improved dialogue between the UN system, NGOs and national authorities with PERRA, SERRA and DRUs. 

2. Contingency planning and preparation for next winter 

· The RC/HC gave a brief overview of the state of affairs of the Contingency Plan that was elaborated as a joint effort between the UN system and the Government of Pakistan.

· Overall, there is enough response capacity. All relief actors are on schedule and meetings with operation managers are planned. The focus is on accessibility, population movements, areas without UN presence, media relations, and advocacy.

· UNHAS helicopters will be available soon on a cost recovery system for passengers and cargos. Funds are sufficient to cover the initial phase of winter but new contributions are welcomed to get to the end of March.

· The target population is 60,000 families (high altitude and valleys), and 3,000 families are expected to relocate from high altitude to valley areas. The figures published by Oxfam (1.8 million) are thought to be overly pessimistic. ERP funds are going to be used for winterization purposes. 

· The financial situation is good for now but operations are only funded until mid-January.  It is expected that when the needs will be evident, the donor community will come forward.

3. The role of the Special Envoy (SE) in the remaining months 

· The focus of the SE should on the conversion of loans into grants.

4. The IASC-UNDG TF on S. Asia EQ (Pakistan)

· There will no more regular Task Force meetings, unless a winter crisis requires additional resources and capacities. 
· The RC/HC Office will continue to produce monthly reports on the situation on the ground. There will also be quarterly ERP performance reviews. 
· Agencies will continue to monitor the situation and be in close contact in order to support the field during the forthcoming winter, if need be.
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